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SUBJECT: Whistle Cessation on Stouffville GO Line – Progress Update 
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RECOMMENDATION: 

 

1) That the May 24, 2016 report “Whistle Cessation on Stouffville Go Line – Progress 

Update” be received;  

 

2) That York Region be requested to implement a 24-hour anti-whistling by-law for 

their 6 Regional road grade crossings on the Stouffville GO Line from Kennedy Road 

(South) to Major Mackenzie Drive East; 

 

3) That York Region be requested to budget $2.20M in their 2017 budget year for their 

assessed cost of crossing upgrades for anti-whistling on the Stouffville Line, 

 

4) That Metrolinx be requested to budget $1.94M in their 2017 budget year for their 

share of grade crossing upgrades on the Stouffville Line,   

 

5) That Staff provide a further progress update in Fall 2016; 

 

6) That Staff be authorized and directed to do all things to give effect to this resolution. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

At the January 25, 2016 Development Service Committee meeting, staff provided a 

presentation to update Committee on the progress of implementation of whistle cessation 

on Stouffville GO Line.  Committee requested that staff provide a further progress update 

by June 2016, which is as follows.  

 

OPTIONS/ DISCUSSION: 

Progress Update 

 

1) Community Information Meeting held in March 2016  

The Community Information Meeting was held on March 3, 2016 in the Council 

chamber and was well attended by about 50 residents.  Staff made a powerpoint 

presentation and was followed by questions and answers. Residents are generally 

supportive of the timelines and satisfied with progress.  

 

2) Crossing Upgrades for 13 Crossings 

In a letter from staff dated May 10, 2016, staff confirmed with Metrolinx and York 

Region that they are in agreement with the safety upgrade measures to implement anti-

whistling.  Metrolinx has confirmed verbally that the safety upgrades will meet the 








































